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Information Request: 

  

Referring to OTP’s response to Staff Data Request 1-1, provide the study reports and work 

orders for the Brookings-Hampton 345 kV line project. 

Attachments: 2 

 

Attachment 1 to IR SD-PUC-02-04.pdf 

Attachment 2 to IR SD-PUC-02-04.pdf 

 

 

Response: 

 

The Brookings – Hampton 345 kV project is a Multi-Value Project (MVP) that was approved as 

part of the 2011 MISO Transmission Expansion Plan.  Through the course of the rigorous study 

work performed by the Mid-Continent Independent System Operator (MISO) for the MVPs, two 

study reports were published that outline the study results for the Brookings – Hampton 345 kV 

project. 

 

The first report issued by MISO was titled Candidate MVP Portfolio Analysis, which was 

published in June 2011as an interim MVP report, and highlighted the results of two of the 

seventeen MVPs (See Attachment 1).  Specific to the Brookings – Hampton 345 kV project 

(referred to as the Brookings County to Twin Cities 345 kV Project), the report includes results 

of the MISO analysis on pages 15 – 22. 

 

The second report issued by MISO including results for the Brookings – Hampton 345 kV 

project was titled Multi Value Project Portfolio – Results and Analysis and was published in 

January 2012 (See Attachment 2).  Specific results for the Brookings – Hampton 345 kV project 

(referred to as the Brookings County to Southeast Twin Cities 345 kV Project) can be located on 

pages 23 – 24. 

 

Although references to specific page numbers are given above for the two study reports related 

to the Brookings – Hampton 345 kV project, it is important to note that the Brookings – 

Hampton 345 kV project is a vital component of the overall MVP portfolio.  The economic 

benefits offered by the MVP portfolio would not be able to be fully realized without the 
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inclusion of any one project.  The majority of the study reports (outside of the specific page 

number references above) focus on the performance of the entire MVP portfolio, further 

reinforcing that all of the projects are necessary to recognize the economic benefits offered by 

the portfolio. 

 

Below is a list of the work orders and costs related to the CAPX2020 Brookings Project. 

 

 
 


